To the Editor:

I did respond to Mr. Sullivan but he did not include my response. As I stated there is no back log of cases and there never has been. This is a matter of public record. The police never voiced this complaint to the court.

I have been available for court and for arraignments and in fact have done more arraignments than my co-judge. (This is just a matter of whom is available at the time.) My co-judge and I manage the court calendars. I had court in July and a leave of absence was being negotiated and Mr. Dolan wanted his appointed part-time judge to begin in August.

Judge Loretta Davis

> Dear Tuxedo Board Members:

> Good morning. I want to let you know that I have calendars scheduled and they are a matter of public record. When calendars are scheduled, the police are NOT required to make an appearance and they generally don't. We have a town prosecutor whose job is to handle any negotiations. This is how the procedure has worked for years. Sometimes there is one officer there representing the entire police force, but not always.

> There is no back log of cases and there never has been. As for arraignments, we are available. With our report on arraignments, the report indicates that I have done more arraignments than Judge Brown. (This is no reflection on our workload, it is just a matter of whom is available at that time.)

> I understand you have been misinformed on these issues so I wanted to explain the procedures. I had discussed this with Peter Dolan and my staff. Should you have any questions, please contact Judge Brown and/or myself.

> Thank you for your consideration to this matter.

Loretta K. Davis Tuxedo Town Justice

>

